

### - DIARY DATES

**24 November 2015** - Ordinary Meeting of Council @ 6:45pm

### - COUNCILLORS -

### Cr Rachel Kirby

President

P: 08 9686 1160

E: crkirby@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

#### Cr Stuart Faulkner

**Deputy President** 

P: 08 9686 1050

E: crfaulkner@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

### **Cr Elect Tony Sachse**

P: 08 9685 1257

E: crsachse@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

### Cr Paul Gillett

P: 08 9686 2055

E: crgillett@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

### Cr Helen Shemeld

P: 08 9686 1054

E: crshemeld@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

#### Cr John Beagley

P: 08 9685 1247

E: crbeagley@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

### Cr Callum Lumsden

P: 08 9686 1100

E: crlumsden@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au

# Shire of Mt Marshall

THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE -

9 November 2015

### STAFFING UPDATE

This week saw the commencement of our new Finance and Administration Manager, Ms Tanika McLennan. Tanika, living in the area for most of her life has worked with the Shire of Mt Marshall on previous occasions and once again we welcome her to our admin team.

We unfortunately have to say farewell to Mrs Petrina Poole who has run our Beacon Library for over 4 years. Petrina has been an asset to the Library users of Beacon and surrounds with her love of books and conscientious attitude. She will be missed and we wish her all the best in her future endeavours.

### **REGULATORY OFFICER** — Jack Walker

Jack has moved in to his new role of Regulatory Officer. It is a varied role which will encompass some familiar territory for Jack i.e. Bushfires. **Emergency** Management, Dog and Cat Control and Cemeteries Management as well as a of important administration number We wish him all the responsibilities. success in his new role.



Congratulations to Cr Kirby and Cr Faulkner on being elected by Council as President

and Deputy President respectively at Council's ordinary meeting held on 4 November. We wish you both the best of luck in your key roles.

### SPEED LIMIT REDUCTIONS IN BEACON

After Council resolved to request Main Roads review and implement changes to the speed limits in and around both Bencubbin and Beacon, we are pleased to inform you that this has now been completed with the last of the speed limits implemented in Beacon. The implementation of speed restrictions and even the purchase and placement of signage is regulated meaning this was a task the Shire could not directly complete as this is a Main Roads responsibility. When driving in our towns please be mindful of the fact that 60klm per hour zones have been reduced to 50klm per hour and 90klm per hour zones have been reduced to 80klm per hour.

## CONTACT US









80 Monger Street, Bencubbin WA 6477 | Phone: 08 9685 1202 | Fax: 08 9685 1299 Email: admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au | www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au





## Shire of Mt Marshall

— THE SANDALWOOD SHIRE —

### **EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY**

## **Beacon Public Library Officer**

The Shire of Mt Marshall are seeking an enthusiastic and conscientious person to fill the role of casual Library Officer who will staff our Beacon Public Library for the equivalent of one day (8 hours) each week. Remuneration for the position will be in accordance with Level 3 of the Local Government Industry Award 2010. Work days and hours will be discussed at interview and may be negotiable.

For further information and to obtain a Position Description please contact Nadine Richmond at ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au or 08 9685 1202.

Applications addressed to the Chief Executive Officer and marked Private and Confidential must be received before **4.00pm** on Friday 27 November 2015. They may be emailed to <a href="mailto:ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au">ea@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au</a>, delivered to our office or arrive by post. Please address the selection criteria and provide your resume along with the names of two recent employment referees with your application.

Dirk Sellenger
Chief Executive Officer

80 Monger St, Bencubbin WA 6477 | Phone: 08 9685 1202 | Fax: 08 9685 1299

Email: admin@mtmarshall.wa.gov.au | www.mtmarshall.wa.gov.au